
DATE: April 13, 2021 

TO: Mayor and Members of Council 

FROM: Michael Coroneos, DCM, Corporate Services, City Treasurer and CFO 

RE: COMMUNICATION – Committee of the Whole (2), April 13, 2021 
{Item #5} 

ACCIDENTAL WATER LEAK ADJUSTMENT POLICY 

Recommendation 

That the Recommendation and staff report for Accidental Water Leak Adjustment 
be amended as follows: 

1. That an additional recommendation be added as follows:

1.1) “THAT consideration for an adjustment for an accidental water leak that
occurred between December 1, 2018 through until the effective date of the 
Accidental Water Leak Adjustment policy BE APPROVED subject to 
conditions of the policy.” 

Background 

Council requested through motion that leak forgiveness consideration be given to any 
resident, not-for-profit or tenant retroactively since the beginning of this term of Council.  
The draft policy is forward looking and as such reviewing historical leaks would not be 
considered.  However, a one-time catch up period will allow staff to review historical 
applications on a case-by-case basis and take into account the requirement of the 
policy especially the proof of repair requirement. 

For more information, contact Dean Ferraro, Director of Financial Services / Deputy City 
Treasurer ext. 8272. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Michael Coroneos, DCM, Corporate Services, City Treasurer and CFO 
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